
 
 
 
 
 
 
      EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

JULY 2018 

FROM THE PRES-  
  Well, I couldn’t have scripted 
it better when I got the email 
letting Kathy and I know we 
qualified to purchase a COPO. 
There is a little known secret 

about my deepest thoughts about 
Hot Wheels Camaros. As little as 
two weeks prior to getting the 
email, the board of our club was 
discussing the whole “Hot Wheels” 
theme. Let us just say I wasn’t on 
board. Mark had an idea (forgot 
what it was exactly) and I was on 
team Mark. Matter of fact I 
remember saying something like “I 
really don’t get this whole Hot 
Wheels thing, what’s the big deal” 

among other derogatory remarks 
that may or may not have slipped 
through my lips. Needless to say I 
didn’t care, wasn’t impressed and 
was unhelpful in the process. 
   OK, I‘ve been wrong before, 
maybe once or twice (kidding) and 
the choice was an astounding 
success. I don’t know how many Hot 
Wheel Camaros where in attendance, 
but the fact the one was ours, 
made my weekend. Well maybe even 

more than that. What I thought was 
a less than cool idea became an 
event for all on the Friday of 
Superfest. Chevrolet Performance 
and the COPO Build Center pulled 
out all the stops for us. Allowing 
us to not only get a car delivered 
they helped raise some money for 
our charity. Even designing shirts 

and other souvenirs of the day. I 
can’t thank them enough and have 
conveyed that to them personally.      
   Now, it’s back to reality, none 
of this couldn’t have happened 
without the help of this club. Our 
27th year doing this, with Barry 
at the helm. Kuddos to all that 

pitched in and attended and all 
who helped behind the scenes. 
Either way it was good. Best part 
is we got to see many old friends 
and meet some new ones as well. 
Most of the show went on without a 
hitch, some hick ups occurred, but 
for the most part it was well 
done. We did have a couple of 
“issues” none of which were caused 
by us, and as they say poo poo 
occurs.  

   For the first time (in memory) 
we are well poised for next year 
with all the makings of an even 
better show. I’m currently vetting 
the next charity, Barry has the 
hotel, venue, AND MIS already in 
place. We can concentrate on what 
we need to do to make next years 
event run smoother and more 
efficient. Many of you have ideas 
to help and we can brainstorm them 
in the coming meetings. The one 

thing I’d like to see happen, more 
people involved helping at the 
event. But, until then, pat 
yourselves on the back, take that 
celebratory lap, raise a glass, or 
do whatever it is you need to do 
to say “well done team”. 
See Ya Real Soon 
       Regards, Snook OUT 

 
 

 



CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 

are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  EMCC 
 Karen Lewis  EMCC/WMCC 
 Doug Warren  WMCC 
 John Glister  WMCC 
 John VanOrsdal EMCC 
 Russ Sarns  EMCC 
 John Hancock       EMCC 
 Joan Turon  EMCC 
 Rich Worcester     EMCC 
 Dan Theriault      EMCC 
They are at peace with our Lord. 

 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We have MANY new members this past 
month. Please welcome Nathan 
Jarbou, Paul/Lynne Rebmann, 
Anthony Rigato, Jennifer/Manny 
Sievert, Lisa/Philip O’Connor and 
Kevin/Bethann Keska. WELCOME guys 
and gals!! EMCC membership is at 
83 members!  
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 
 

LaRICHE/EMCC FUND  
The Lou LaRiche/EMCC FUND is now 
nearly funded!! We are just $1000 
short. THANKS!!  The “Lou LaRiche 
Family/Eastern Michigan Camaro 
Club Community Fund” is awaiting 
your donations. DONATING IS 
VOLUNTARY!! And it is tax 
deductible! We are set-up through 
the Canton Community Foundation 

and you go to their website to 
donate online. The link is 
www.cantonfoundation.org  
Make sure you select the Lou 
LaRiche Family/Eastern Michigan 
Camaro Club Community Fund in the 
pull down menu of where you want 
your donation to go. THANKS for 
your support!! 
 

EMCC MEMBER CAR LIST 

PLEASE register your Camaro on our 
web-based database … log on to- 
www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camar
os.asp     If you have questions 
or problems with the database, 
email Mark. This isn’t mandatory, 
just for fun! Please email a 
picture!    mark@majormicro.com  
 

EMCC JULY MEETING 

Our next regular meeting will on 

MONDAY, JULY 16, 2018. The meeting 
will be at DALY’S DRIVE-IN on 
Plymouth Rd, just east of Merriman 
We will be parking in the back and 
(hopefully) holding the meeting 
outdoors under the awning! Bring 
your chairs!!  Please arrive at 
6pm if you are planning on having 
dinner. The meeting starts approx. 
7:30pm. ALL are welcome! We hope 
to see YOU there! 
 

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all our JULY 
EMCC Birthdays!  
  Susan Emerling  ....... 4 
  Willie Green Jr. ..... 8 
  Gloria Kalisieski ..... 14 
  Paula McCarthy ........ 19 
  Larry Walker .......... 28 
  Frank Balint .......... 30 
  Thomas Haag .......... 31 
  Marge Hensel .......... 31 

Hope all your birthdays are great! 
If we have missed your birthday, 
we’re sorry! Please email your 
birthday to Sharon! 
 

EMCC MEETING REPORT 
Our June meeting at Rose’s was 
attended by many members and 
spouses – THANKS!! It’s great to 
see a good crowd at the monthly 
meetings! It means we’re doing 

something right if people want to 
be members and be involved!! We 
had the usual reports and Paul let 
everyone know that while CSF 2018 
is at our doorstep, 2019 CSF is 
ALL arranged!! The hotel, park, 
dates and MIS for Friday!!! John 
went over the Tour deMichigan. 
Barry then went over every aspect 
of the up-coming CSF. It was 
important that all EMCC members 
knew as much as possible, so the 

event would run smoothly. After 
the business was over, everyone 
started stuffing envelopes with 
“Camaro Money”, to be used at the 
auction at the Lingenfelter 
dinner. After that, we all left, 
ready for CSF!! Hope to see you at 
the NEXT EMCC meeting!! MONDAY, 
JULY 16th! 

http://www.cantonfoundation.org/
http://www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camaros.asp
http://www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camaros.asp
mailto:mark@majormicro.com


 
 
 

 
 
 
 

27th annual 
CAMARO SUPERFEST 2018 

June 29-30, July 1, 2018 
Riverside Park, Ypsilanti, MI, USA 

CAMARO SUPERFEST 2018 is complete! 
What a weekend it was!! The 

weather was HOT... but we managed 
to get through that and had a 
great time and good attendance!  
We had 458 registered with about 
415 actual Camaros onsite. The 
Friday tours were well attended 
and well received. So many said 
they enjoyed them!! The Saturday 
night at Lingenfelters was also 
great with pizza, salad, pop and 
COOL cars! Plus our Camaro Money 
auction was well received and a 

lot of fun!! The preliminary 
numbers say we will MEET our 
charity goal of $15,000 to 
Stiggy’s Dogs!! This means that 
our 2018 Camaro Superfest was a 
TOTAL success!! And YOU, the EMCC 
members are to be THANKED for your 
great work and dedication in 
making sure that CSF went off 
smoothly!! So many worked so hard 
– THANK-YOU!!!  
MANY THANKS to our GREAT sponsors- 

 PREMIER Sponsor- Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet 
 GOLD Sponsors-  Lingenfelter 
Performance Engineering, Livernois 
Motorsports, CamaroZ28.com 
 SILVER Sponsors- CamaroNews.com, 
National Parts Depot, Motor City 
Hi-Performance, Vanguard Motor 
Sales, SLP; Corrigan Oil 
 BRONZE Sponsors- Cruis'News 
Magazine, Ecklers All-Gen Camaro 
Parts, NoviStretch, Ace 

Sanitation, Chris Stangler’s 
Customs, Hagerty Insurance, Visit 
Ypsi Now, NAPA-Plymouth 
 Great Support from - Saturn 
Printing, Kidd Company, GM 
Heritage Center, COPO Build 
Center, Chevrolet Division – GM, 
Mattel Co., Marriott at Eagle 
Crest 

EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 

EMCC members and friends. Email 
items to Barry.   
  FOR SALE - 1985 Camaro IROC-Z  
61,820 miles and as new as the day 
it was bought. All original, a 
true “survivor”.  *New front brake 
pads and tires at 54,000 miles, 
*Chrome IROC rims, *no leaks on 
“T-Tops”, all rubber seals are 
soft and pliable. *Leather bag for 
T-Tops *Black out sun shades for 
T-Tops. *Center Console between T-

Tops. *Interior like new, no rips 
or wear. *305 TPI. Auto Trans. 
*Power door locks, windows, trunk 
release. *Air Conditioning, 
Converted to R 134A. *Two owner 
car. *Always kept in a heated 
garage, under a California Car 
Cover. *Never driven between Mid 
November to Mid April. *First 
Place class winner at 2006 Camaro 
Superfest, plus several other 1st 
place awards. *was chosen by GM to 

be part of the 6th Gen Camaro 
Reveal, Heritage Display   $15,000 
or best offer.  Dennis-Ronnie 
Mykols    text/call 616-638-1692 
 
   FOR SALE - 87 IROC Z, red ext. 
T-tops   $7500 
Contact Kelly   419-409-1742 
 
   FOR SALE – 1992 Camaro RS, in 
very good condition, 305 V8, auto, 
gray int. garage stored in winter!  

Just under 50,000 miles, 3rd owner   
$6500  Mike Hensel  734-890-1656 
 
 

EMCC SHOW SEASON 

There are MANY car shows and 
cruise nights in the SE Michigan 
area. Here are some that we’ll be 
attending this month.... 
  July 22.. Bumpers, Bikes & Bands 
in Old Village in Plymouth. We 

have attended this before and it’s 
a nice local show! We will meet at  
The Plymouth Cultural Center on 
525 Farmer St, Plymouth, MI 48170 
at 10:15am, leaving at 10:30am. 
Show is from 11am-3pm and is only 
$15 per car. Let BARRY know if you 
are interested in attending!!  
 

 



FROM THE Vice-Pres..… 

  As seems to be normal now (YAY), 

we had another great turnout for 
this month's meeting, held at 
Rose's, in Canton...hope to see it 
continue. 
  Relative to the Tour de Michigan 
this year, it will take place 
during the very last weekend of 
the month. I know I suggested that 
it may be moved out to the middle 
of October, trying to get more 
Fall color, but that date won't 
work out for all of the three 

teams planning events. But, we 
still plan on staying at a central 
point, this year, and branching 
out for day visits, always coming 
back to the same hotel.  No more 
one night stands!  
  The GMC Corvette show at Old 
Canterbury Village was another 
success! This group is so 
welcoming and accommodating, even 
for Camaro owners (lol)! And, they 
want us back every year. Maybe 

because they really would rather 
be driving a Camaro instead of the 
Vette!?!? Hmmm. All Camaros were 
given a REALLY nice attendance 
award which we all thought was 
very generous on their part. 
  Barry has done another GREAT job 
planning and organizing this 
year's show, so a big shout of 
THANK YOU BARRY, should be sent 
from each and every one of us! 
  PUN OF THE MONTH: I used to work 
in a blanket factory but, alas, it 
folded. 
  THE LAST WORD: The paperless 
office will become a reality about 
the same time as the paperless 
toilet. 
SSSEEYA at Superfest! 
     John, SSSEEYA 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  FUTURE EMCC EVENTS- 
Aug 13 – Cruise-in at Gino’s 
AUG 20 – EMCC meeting!  
Aug 18 – Woodward Dream Cruise 
Aug 25 – WMCC/Berger Chevy Show 
Sept 8-9 – NEOCC Fall Classic 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
JULY  2018 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

 

EMCC Official events..... 

JULY 16...EMCC Meeting at DALY’S Drive-in 
in Livonia – Plymouth Rd, east of Merriman 
 

July 22.. Bumpers, Bikes & Bands 
  Old Village Plymouth  
 

OTHER EVENTS- 
July 8.. USMA/Clawson KofC 
July 8.. Metrocruisers car/trk  
  Show  Diamondback Saloon 12-4pm 
July 9.. Autos for Autism  5pm 
  Garden City Middle School 

July 13.. M1 Cruise-in 5:30-9pm 
July 13.. Rolling Sculpture Show 
  Dwntwn Ann Arbor  2pm-10pm 
July 14.. 49th show/swap – Wayne  
  Co Frgrds, Bellville  7am-3:30pm 
July 14.. All American Wayne Rd  
  and US-12 Cruise  Westland/Wayne 
July 14.. 4th Westland Jaycee’s 
  Wayne/Ford civic 11-5 
July 14-15.. Open Track Day 
  Waterford Hills 
July 15.. USMA VVA Charity Show 

  VFW 1146 St Clair Shores 8-3pm 
July 19.. USMA/Golling Buick 
  Cruise-in  4-8pm 
July 20.. Street Car Shakedown 
  Milan Dragway 3:30-11:30pm 
July 25.. Lake St Cruise night 
  Downtown South Lyon  6:30pm 
July 27-29.. Concours d’Elegance 
  Inn at St. Johns Plymouth  
July 28.. Cruise Telegraph 
July 28.. Cars & Coffee, Gateway  
  Auto  9-12 Dearborn 

July 28.. MainStreet Memories 
  Dwntwn Port Huron 10am 
July 30.. Cruis’in Garden City  
  Park 4-9pm  Merriman/Cherry Hill 
For more events, times, locations- 
subscribe to Cruis'News Magazine!!  
 
 

 



Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski734-718-2940 
   snookmack@gmail.com 
V Pres.- John Wrobel  734-748-8724 
   sunrisetwo@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-420-6413  mark@majormicro.com 
Secretary – Sharon Harpootlian 
  248-880-5825 
          sharonharpo@hotmail.com 

OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
Sgt@Arms– Rick Neibert 734-716-

6121    neibertrichard@att.net 

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Bob/Tonda Kraft 
     RK52601@wowway.com 
Newslet’r-  Barry Hensel  
734-649-3056  Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Website- EMCC- Mark Harpootlian 
  248-420-6413 mark@majormicro.com 
Social Media – Pete Anderson 
    peteanderson13@gmail.com 
Camaro Superfest – Barry Hensel 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson  

   734-502-8802   
   kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members and 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 

are on the THIRD MONDAY of each 
month and are held at various 
locations. Meeting locations are 
in our monthly newsletter and 
website. Meetings start at 7:30pm. 
The EMCC sponsor is Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet, Plymouth, MI. 
Dues are only $20 per year! Those 
joining after Oct 1, will be good 
through the following year.  
Membership renewals are also $20 
per year. Membership and dues are 

renewed every January.  
Club web site-   www.emcamaro.org  
Club Address-  
43642 Lotus DR   Canton, MI  48188 
 
 
 
 

EMCC WEARABLES 

Our second order is complete. We 

will start a new order in August 
with delivery in approx. one 
month! Again, depending on the 
size of the order, prices will 
vary, but here is the base 
price.... 
polo shirts... cotton (K500) or 
moisture wicking (K540)....   
men's or ladies... $27 small-3XL 
T-shirts.... cotton (5000)....   
men's or ladies... $18 small-3XL 
 t-shirts.... moisture wicking 
(42000).... men's or ladies ...   
$22.00    small-3XL 
 sweat shirt....  no hoodie, std 
collar (12000).... $29 small-3XL 
 hats......  (C112)  $20.00 
You can also have your name put on 
the right side and a second line 
if you wish too... maybe your car 
description? Your name is $5, the 
extra line is $3.50. (ex.- Barry 
1976 Camaro Type LT)  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CAMARO SHOWS 

Along with local shows, there are 

quite a few Camaro only and F-body 
events taking place around the 
country. Here is a list of what we 
know of so far.... 
* ALL Camaro Show July 21 
Dave & Busters  Addison, IL 
 * Camaro5Fest July 13-14, Beech 
Bend Raceway   Bowling Green, Ky 
 * 25th Annv Camaro Fall Classic 
Sept 7-9  Summit Racing, Ohio 
 * F-body Nationals Sept 21-22 
Memphis International Raceway, TN 

 
 

EMCC WEBSITE UPDATE 

The EMCC website has been updated! 
Check it out – www.emcamaro.org   
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CAMARO FUNNIES! 
We found these CAMARO/car FUNNIES 

on facebook over the past month- 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

CAMARO FALL CLASSIC 

The 25th annual Camaro Fall 

Classic, hosted by NEOCC is 
approaching in 2 months!! The 
dates are September 7-9th. It 
would be nice to get a good 
numbered EMCC group to attend and 
congratulate NEOCC on this 
accomplishment! The Fall Classic 
is much like our own CSF. Nice and 
relaxing... and it is held at 
Summit Racing! Nothing like having 
your car show at one of the 
biggest hotrod/performance stores 

in the country!! (indoor bathrooms 
gals!!) You do need to move fast 
to reserve a hotel room. A good 
way to attend this event is to 
leave early Saturday morning, 6am 
sharp, arriving AT the show about 
9am. Stay Saturday and night, 
attend Sunday and leave after 
awards, arriving back home by 8-
9pm Sunday. If you are interested 
in attending, let Barry know!! To 
Pre-Register for this event, here 

is the link.... 
https://www.neocc.org/annual-
neocc-fall-classic/ 
 

EMCC TOUR deMICHIGAN  
The EMCC Tour deMichigan IS being 
planned for the last weekend in 
September. The dates were in 
question and it was suggested to 
move into October for  more fall 
colors, etc. However... with the 3 

couples that are planning the 
event, the last weekend in Sept is 
still GOOD. YOUR DATES ARE 
SEPTEMBER 28-30. Yes, we have 3 
couples that are the planners, one 
per day. We will also be staying 
at the same hotel, as a “base 
camp” so that might get us a 
better deal and will be easier to 
manage. We are still early in the 
process and the TEAM is meeting to 
discuss their plans. If you are 

interested in going on the Tour, 
please contact VP John!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



WMCC-BERGER SHOW  
The annual WMCC-Berger Chevy show 

is on Saturday, August 25th at 
Berger Chevy in Grand Rapids. It’s 
about a 2-2.5 hour drive, so this 
event can be attended in one day, 
not an over-night trip. The 
Western Michigan Camaro Club is 
our “sister” club and we have 15 
years of togetherness of CSF 
history! In addition... Paul 
Desnki’s COPO and Paul McPherson’s 

COPO clone have been asked to be 
featured Camaros at the event. The 
show also features John Force and 

family with their cars! And Berger 
is on 28th Street... that day is 
their 28th Street Cruise, similar 
to our Woodward cruise. Similar to 
plans for the NEOCC event, we 
could leave at 6am, arriving by 
9am and head home after the event. 
If you are interested in 
attending... let Barry know.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 





 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

 
 

EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Gardner-Westcott, International Paint 
Stripping, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, 
CamaroZ28.com, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, CamaroNews.com, ACS Composites, Cruis'News 
Magazine,  Ecklers All-Gen Camaro Parts,  Motor City Hi-Performance, BAK Technologies, Inc., Cruisin 
Classics Agency, Haggerty Insurance, Novigo Products, SLP – Street Legal Performance 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  
 


